
From: Lynette McDonald <lmcdonald@ndbom.org> 

Date: Wed, Feb 12, 2025 at 7:59 AM 

Subject: RE: IMLCC - REQUEST FOR COMMENTS - RULEMAKING 

To: Marschall Smith <imlccexecutivedirector@imlcc.net> 

Just a minor correction I believe in the last one on expedited licensure – change included to 

includes. 

“Discipline by a licensing agency in any state, federal, or foreign jurisdiction” means discipline 

reportable to the National Practitioner Data Bank. ANY DISCIPLINARY ACTION THAT WOULD BE 

REQUIRED TO BE REPORTED TO THE NATIONAL PRACTITIONER DATA BANK (NPDB). THIS 

INCLUDED (chg to INCLUDES) DISCIPLINARY ACTIONS THAT WERE NOT REPORTED TO THE NPDB 

BUT WERE REQUIRED TO BE REPORTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH NPDB REPORTING 

REQUIREMENTS AND DISCIPLINARY ACTIONS IMPOSED BY INTERNATIONL LICENSING BODIES, 

EVEN IF THOSE ENTITIES ARE UNABLE TO SUBMIT REPORTS TO THE NPDB DUE TO 

JURISDICTIONAL LIMITATIONS. 

 

Lynette McDonald 

Deputy Executive Director 

ND Board of Medicine 

4204 Boulder Ridge Rd Suite 260 

Bismarck, ND  58503-6162 

Phone:  701-450-4060 

Fax:  701-989-6392 

 Disclaimer 

Board licensees and other parties are cautioned that any information provided in this correspondence is NOT legal 

advice and that they should consult with their own attorney if legal advice is sought. Email correspondence to and 

from this address may be subject to the North Dakota Open Records Law and may be disclosed to third 

parties.  Requests to Board employees or legal counsel for opinions concerning the application of the Board’s rules 

or any statutes are discouraged and will not be provided.   

  

Confidentiality Notice 

This electronic mail transmission is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may 

contain confidential information belonging to the sender. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby 

notified that any  disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this 

information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender 

immediately by e-mail and delete the original message. 


